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Parish Council 

Long Sutton, Langport, Somerset 

14th April 2023 

 

Public Correspondence Team 

Cabinet Office 

70 Whitehall 

London 

SW1A 2AS 

 

Dear Sirs, 

 

Lack of MP representation in the House of Commons 

 

Long Sutton Parish is located in the Heart of the Somerset Levels, and falls within the 

boundary of the Somerton and Frome constituency.  The elected Member of Parliament 

(MP) since 2015 is David Warburton. 

 

Long Sutton Parish Council resolved recently to contact the House of Commons with 

regards to the lack of MP representation in Parliament over the past 12 months. 

 

Mr Warburton last spoke in Parliament on 11th January 2022.  There are no votes on Mr 

Warburton’s voting record from 28th March 2022, to 1st March 2023.  It is understood that Mr 

Warburton is now able to vote, using a proxy vote, and this is apparent from his voting 

record from 1st March 2023.  However, a proxy vote does not compensate for the presence 

of the constituency MP in sessions at the House of Commons. 

 

There is no evidence of an MP surgery being held in the local area during the past twelve 

months. 

 

The length of time taken to investigate the allegations made against Mr Warburton have left 

the parishioners in Long Sutton with inadequate representation.  Where code of conduct 

allegations have occurred in other constituencies (the constituency next door to Somerton 

and Frome in particular), the elected MP stood down from the post which led to a by-

election.  The by-election resulted in constituents benefitting from minimal disruption to their 
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MP representation in Parliament.  Sadly, the constituents of Somerton and Frome have not 

been afforded the same courtesy. 

 

This letter is not a complaint about Mr Warburton’s actions or behaviour.  The complaint is to 

highlight the disadvantage felt by Long Sutton Parish Council parishioners at the protracted 

process of investigation of allegations, and lack of Parliamentary representation of the 

constituents as a whole during a time of a cost of living crisis, energy bills crisis, the 

Ukrainian war (supporting refugees coming into the UK), and also the challenges that 

leaving the EU have created.  

 

Somerset and Frome constituents are entitled to an MP who can attend Parliament and fight 

their corner.  Sadly at the current time, this is not the case.  The lack of adequate 

representation over the past year is undemocratic and frustrating.  The constituency requires 

an MP that can be fully functional and committed to the constituents that took part in the 

democratic process to elect the MP in the first place. 

 

The Parish Council looks forward to receiving your comments in due course. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

Lisa Newby 

Parish Clerk and RFO 

Long Sutton Parish Council 



ffifu-o
The Speaker

Speaker's Office Houses of Commons London SW1A0AA

Tuesday znd May zoz3

Dear Lisa,

Mr Speaker has asked. me to thank you for your letter of r4th April, and to reply on his
behalf.

Parliament's Independent Complaints and Grievance Scheme (ICGS) operates on the basis
of confidentiality for the benefit of all parties. Therefore, we cannot provide any information on
complaints or investigations, including whether or not a complaint has been received or whether
an investigation is ongoing.

The Speaker has no involvement in this process because, rightiy, ICGS is an independent
organisation separate from Parliament.

Mr Speaker appreciates you taking the time to write and sends his best rrishes.

With kind regards,

Alessandra Dixon
Speaker's Office

Mrs Lisa Newby
Parish Clerk and RFO
Nyumbani
Bow St
Langport
Somerset
TAro 9PS






